
 Hawes School Parents, Friends and Teachers Association 

Hawes Primary School, Hawes, DL8 3RQ 

Registered Charity No: 1051024 

Minutes of meeting held on Tue 22nd January, 8pm in The Fountain 

 

Present – Lindsey Whaley, Anna Fagg, Carol Hall, Emma Guy, Steph Bland 
Apologies – Emma Blades, Sandra Bell, Di Sunter, Katie Iveson 
 
Christmas Fair – The Christmas Fair in the Market Hall was a great success this year and we made around 
£2000 after expenses. There is still a bill of £55 for the hire of the hall to pay.  
 
After the event, it was brought to our attention that during set up on Friday and the actual event on 
Saturday, several children had entered the small side room unattended and caused damage. This resulted 
in us being billed £97 to repair a blind and a light fitting. All present voted to pay this out of PTFA funds as 
there were numerous children involved at different times belonging to committee members, stall holders 
and visitors to the fair. 
 
Dates were discussed for this years Christmas Fair (14th/21st Nov) Steph contacted Les about booking the 
Market Hall again. Emma contacted Amy regarding dates for the panto – waiting for replies. 
 
Other fundraising Events – The previously discussed Valentines disco will not go ahead as it will clash with 
another event in town.  
 
Carol is going to speak to Alison about doing a couple of discos a year for us and offer to pay her for these. 
Dates of 10th July for an end of term one and 30th October for a Halloween one have been pencilled in 
pending the availability of Alison and the Market Hall. 
 
We have a hoppers sale on Saturday 4th July.  
 
Finances – The current account balance is £4631.57 and the savings £1004.49. School have been offered 
£300 per class for the trip, £300 for a year 6 leavers trip and a cheque has been issued for £500 toward the 
class 2 residential. 
 
Based on the current bank account, it was decided that the events mentioned above would be enough 
fundraising for the year. 
 
Any other business – We are hoping to run the decorated egg competition again this year. Prizes for the 
best egg in each class and a small gift for each child in school, hopefully presented by the Easter Bunny. 
Not cream eggs this year as there are a lot of kids who don’t like them!! Anna will look into alternatives. 
Possible date Thursday 2nd April – Anna will check with school. 
 
Lindsey has filled out the forms for a debit card and passed on to Anna who is to fill out and pass to Emma 
B.  
 
Meeting closed 9.20pm 


